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LETTER FROM THE
PRESIDENT

Dear Hyde School Community,

As | reflect upon this past school year, | am
deeply grateful that we built an even stronger
Hyde with a renewed spirit of community and
a collective purpose. The Class of 2022 set
the tone early with their working agreements
around topics of integrity, honor,
sportsmanship, technology, concern for each
other’s differences and academic rigor. They
developed their legacy through:

- Setting an example for others to follow

- Positivity

- Unity

- Respect for self and for each other
-Honest communication

- Commitment to be Each Other’s Keeper

In September 2021, alumni, friends and
family celebrated the life of Robbie Schuller
'78, who embodied the essence of
connectivity, as we gathered at Schuller
Circle, the beautiful fire pit and stone circle
created in his honor.

In early June, we welcomed the Class of '72
for its 50th Reunion with story-telling
lasting well into the night, lots of laughter
and some tears. Some classmates and
former faculty hadn't crossed paths for
decades!

Hyde stands proudly as the most diverse
independent school in Maine. This diversity
of geography, talent, socioeconomic
background, ethnicity, racial identity, and

gender is one of the school's greatest
assets. Last year's student body was
comprised of students from nineteen U.S.
states and fourteen countries.

Hyde continues to support outstanding
students from Maine through the Maine
State Leadership Initiative that identifies
students of promise and character, who
bring their leadership skills and love of
Maine to campus.

Together, our student body established a
legacy of being there for each other and
finding character in challenging times. Every
student and teacher participates in our co-
curricular activities: College Preparatory
Academics, Three-Season Competitive
Athletics, Public Speaking, Performing Arts,
Community Service, Discovery Groups, and
the Character and Family Programs. Through
striving for one’s best, we are forming a true
sense of grit and confidence. Our students’
growth is made possible with your generous
support and the many ways you inspire us to
stay Hyde Strong.

On behalf of our dedicated team, | wish to
express our heartfelt gratitude to our Alumni,
HAPA, Parents, Grandparents, Faculty, Staff
and Friends.

Your generosity and dedication allow us to
build on our foundation of character
development, and move boldly ahead. | also
want to recognize our Board of Governors,
devoted souls of Hyde who inspire me with
their steadfast leadership and unparalleled
commitment. Thank you all for being an
important part of this small school with a big
vision.

| hope to see you on our beautiful campus
June 9-11th when Hyde family members from
all eras and campuses will be reuniting. It is
time to come together and celebrate our
57th year at We Are Hyde 2023.

With deep respect and gratitude,

(e O st

Laura D. Gauld '76

Aree King '23, Lydie Mwamba '22 and
Laura at Schuller Circle

The School is eternally grateful to the many
supporters of Schuller Circle, now the heart
of the campus. Thank you!
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Beloved Alumnus Robbie Schuller 78
is Honored — Schuller Circle Dedication

On September 18, 2021 the Schuller family and a group of alumni
gathered on campus to celebrate the legacy of Robbie Schuller '78
and to unveil Schuller Circle, a brick and granite fire pit surrounded
by a circle of seats in The Sunken Garden.

Robbie came to Hyde School in the summer of 1973 and began a
lifelong connection with the school and his classmates. Along with
his many professional accomplishments, he worked at the Hyde
Bath and Hyde Woodstock campuses. Robbie had a gift for
connecting people through humor and believing in the best of
people. As his classmate, Thomas Baez '78, said during his
remarks, "Robbie and | came from different backgrounds and
looked different, yet, through the Hyde experience, we became
brothers. His heartbeat was my heartbeat."

During the dedication, alums and family members spoke about
Robbie's legacy. His daughters, Blake and Olivia, lit the flame of the
fire pit, and alumni and student singers sang songs from Robbie's
time at Hyde. It was a powerful reminder that in life we forge
bonds when we set high expectations and go after our best with
others by our side. A few days later, the Class of 2022 lit the fire
and shared their goals--a new group of students setting a vision
and creating bonds that will become lifelong. Engraved on the
plaque are these words:

Robert (Robbie) Eliot Schuller '78
embodied the true core of Hyde -
character, compassion, and laughter.
He was our friend and had a special
gift for connecting people and building
community. This circle honors that spirit
in him and in all of us.

The School is eternally grateful to the Rob Schuller Memorial Fund
Committee: Thomas Baez, Scott Bertschy, Jeff Black, Stuart Jones,
and to all of you who had a part in honoring Robbie’s legacy
through your generosity. Thank you all. This special gathering
place will inspire students for generations to come.

Barbara Schuller,
Robbie's mother and
Scott Bertschy 78




Para Cyclist Clara Brown of Maine
A Profile in Courage
Crystal Peltzer, Director of Academics

Our Women in Leadership class had the pleasure of welcoming
Team USA Para Cyclist Clara Brown to speak to the whole community
in a school meeting. Native Mainer, Clara competed in the 2020
Tokyo Olympics and is a gold medal World Champion, won in 2022.
The students were immediately enthralled with her story, which
embodies humility, perseverance, and the perfect example of taking
your job seriously, not yourselfl Brown was an avid athlete as a
competitive gymnast, runner, and skier until she sustained an
incomplete spinal cord injury at the age of 12.

After years of rehabilitation and some setbacks, she rejoined the
world of competition as a coxswain for Falmouth High School's rowing
team. Clara suffers from partial paralysis and weakness on the right
side of her body and in her first year of college purchased her first
modified road bike, and the rest is championship history.

Through a powerful presentation of her film, Ability, Clara shared her
struggles and how she overcame obstacles larger than most can
imagine, as well as her down to earth and silly side. Led by a student
panel, the community asked questions, soaked up her answers, and
was forced to recognize that we all can do hard things, it just takes
effort. In Clara’s case, with sweet rewards as basic as gummy bears
for a good work out, to dominating world championships in her sport.

We were all inspired by Clara's journey. Watching the faces in the
room and listening to the hushed silence it was clear that each person
took a piece of her story to heart as we look at our own strengths,
challenges, and vision for the future.

"l am happy to talk about the accident |
suffered at twelve, but really want to focus
on the themes that have worked in my life."

After being told she would never walk again,
Clara set out on a path to push herself and
opened up herself to a new path to reach
her unique potential.

Hyde Discovery Process
Malcolm Gauld '72, Zach Birnbaum "1

After three years of developing the program, the Hyde Institute is
excited to report that the Discovery Process will officially launch at
the beginning of the 2022-23 school year.

The inaugural cohort of a dozen schools is spread across six states
and include a mix of public and private schools in rural, suburban,
and urban settings. At the click of a button, participating teachers
will have access to over ten hours of on-line training and 134
lessons organized in 25 modules. This learning content includes all
of Hyde's Five Words and Principles along with such familiar
concepts as The Action-Reflection Cycle, Rigor-Synergy-
Conscience, and The Biggest Job. Alums will be interested to know
that the lesson titles will sound familiar: "Leave It Better Than You
Found It", Introductions", "The Lighthouse Story" and "The 7-11
Dilemma."

Malcolm Gauld '72, Executive Director of the Hyde Institute, has
completed a book on the program titled Culture by Design - The
Discovery Process as a New Way for Schools.

Many thanks to so many of you who have supported this new
initiative, one that will make a difference in the lives of countless
students and teachers.

Women in Leadership Panel
sgmAmanda Morgan '22, Steven Heil '23, Mica Webman '22




BY THE NUMBERS FY'22

Giving to Hyde by Campaign
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In keeping with tradition, 100% faculty/staff supported our Annual Fund!
Hyde Annual Fund
([ A Thank you all for helping
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Thousands

Operating Budget - Sources of Funds

¥ Student Revenue

m Hyde Annual Fund
Endowment Support
Other Sources

Hyde Strong $25,068,000
Annual Fund goal!

Market Value as of 6/30/2022

Operating Budget - Uses of Funds

m Salaries & Benefits
® Plant & Equipment
Program Services

Administration
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GIVING CIRCLES
SCHOLARSH I PS Includes all FY'22 Giving to Hyde

We are extremely grateful to those
who enable us to provide the Hyc
experience to individual scholars/every

year, and to our leadership scholarship 1966 CIRCLE HIP CIRCLE

supporters this past year. You are true ‘
pillars of Hyde. $25,000 Oor more

D'Amato +

Kristin Day ++

ad Fleming and Nancy Zacks +++
att Frankel '76 ++

pp Holton '89 +

b and Anne Krebs ++

and Barbara Jones '78 ++

m and Mary Moore ++

ine and Jennifer Pechet

hn P. Puckett, Il +

Silverman '87 +

2bbie Werner ++

e Werner ++

dney and Kelly Westmoreland

drew White '03 +
Dave and Hobey Hinchman | 04 o4 GandraSackman . Jianadona Xu

Board of Governor Emeriti, HAPAs
Steve '81 Bath, David '87 Bath,
Jody '90 Bath

Jon '71and Ann Bel
Douglas Bergeron

Steve and Allison Cary
Steve, Board of Governor, HAPA
Taylor '05 Bath

Coulombe Family Scholarship
Paul Coulombe and Giselaine Maltby
HAPAs James 16 Bath

Fidelity Charitable
Barry '75 and Evan Freid
Joseph W. Gauld, Fo
Earl '82 and Tama '

D’Amato Scholarship
Armand D’Amato, HAPA
Dakota '09 Woodstock

Ross 12 Bath

Scholar Tyshawn Horton '22

Frankel Family Foundation
Dr. Matthew Frankel '76

Tara A. Geertgens Scholarship
Earl '82, Tama '82, HAPAs
George '16 Bath, Emma '18 Bath

von Seldeneck Family Scholarshi
Judee and Clay von Seldeneck
Board of Governor Emeriti, HAPAs
Roddy '96 Bath, Kevin '97 Bath
Scholar Lydie Mwamba '22

Symbols

. . *deceased

We thank you all for making the Hyde School experience consecutive years of giving
possible for our students and families!

+10+ ++20+ +++ 30+
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CONCERN CIRCLE
$5,000 to $9,999

Jane C. Bartrum +++
Bank of America Matching Gifts
Jeff Benoliel and Amy Branch

Scott Bertschy '78 and Jeanne Hansen. ++

Tom and Kelly Carey

Kenneth and Lorrie DeAngelis ++
Bryan Farney

Bob '90 and Brooke Felt ++
George and Susan Frost +++
Malcolm '72 and Laura Gauld '76 #++
Daniel and Christine Hanson
Bruce and Laurie Jennings +
Malik and Liz Kaman

Jason and Katherine Mondanaro
Stephanie Nathanson '94 +

John and Cathy Schleining +
Ross and Kathy Wagner ++

Bob and Holly White +

INTEGRITY CIRCLE
$2,500 to $4,999

Nelson Arnstein '71 +++

Donald and Nancy Baldwin +

Bill and Carol Barrett +

The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Eddo delLang and Therese Mastrucci +
Charlie Hewitt and Kate Carey

Brett '79 and Jackie Johnson '79+
Matthew Kinney and Patricia Kinney
Bozich

Nancy E. Barton Foundation

Lucy Patricola

Thomas Rosen

Mike Toerge '67 +

COURAGE CIRCLE
$1,000 to $2,499

Tom '78 and Charmion Baez +
Pam Bertschy '81 +++

Tom '83 and Cindy Bragg ++
Ronald Briggs and Laura Brooks
Terry and Cathy Cardew

Chevron Humankind Matching Gift
Program

Charles and Patrick Christie-Mizell
Amy Cohen *

Beth Crittenden.'79

Benjamin and Bonita Davis +
Lavoe Davis ++

Ross and Lisa Dik ++

Alan and Joannie Earhart ++

Jim Edelblut and Tina Homann
Andrew and Eileen Eder ++

Mary Agnes Edsall

Jim Ferrari '83

Joseph and Laura Franklin +
Bruce Freeman and Barbara Sachs-
Freeman +

Jim and Margie Freston ++

Susie Galligos '91

Douglas and Sharon Goldhirsch
Bernard and Jackie Gran +
Timothy and Britt Heil

Salvatore lacobello and Sarah Olson
Jeffrey and Catherine Jacobs +
Beckie Jarrett

John A. Kanik'75 ++

Gary and Robin Karpf

Jim Keating '78

Ruth Little

Hannah T. MacMillan 10

Marin Community Foundation +
Michael W. McDonald +

Betsy Mellor +

Steve Mooney and Mary Howard +
Mike and Betsy Neahring

Prince Charitable Trusts

Peter and Sarah Proach +

David and Susie Reed ++
Elizabeth Rosen

Melissa Romo

Karen Roy

Heidi Schley

Eric A. Schwartz +

Richard Schwartzwald and Jean-
Louise Caldwell

Schwab Charitable Fund

Dan Serpico and Kate Walsh +
Tom Spring

Andrew '03 and Kate Sylvester +
Richard and Nancy Truluck +++
Rick and Susan Umbach +++
Jingwei Xu '22




CURIOSITY CIRCLE
$500 to $999

Sam and Carolyn Abernethy +
Collyns Arias and Miriam Marmolejos
George and Peace Baxter +++
Jay and Kathleen Bellwoar

Jeff and Melissa Burroughs +
Richard and Sutzie Canzonetti +
Chris and Sandy Champagne +
Sarah Clifford

Sean Condon

Ken '81 and Lori '81 Cooke ++
Lynn Dawes +++

Susan Dube +

Kyle and Linda Felt ++

Bobbie Fleming +++

Andrew and Jenna Field +

CJ and Jane Fraleigh

Dave Galligos

Elizabeth Godfrey

Ken and Connie Gongaware ++
Ken '72 and Claire '75 Grant +++
Brew and Libby Hagood +
David and Kristin Harman
Steven Horton

Laurie Gauld Hurd '75 ++
Hongda Ji and Lili Wang

Herb and Leah Kaplan +

Scott Kaplan

Maureen Kenney +

Bahiem King

JC Labowitz and Patti Rounsevell ++
Bin Lu and Wenya Wu

Frank Lutes and Lisa Victori
Gigi '82 and Don MacMillan +++
Darrell and Hsiu-Te Mathis +
Elliot and Donna Matlin

Bradley and Amy Miller
Janna Morgan

Peter and Susan Moskowitz +
Ed and Linda Murphy +

Jean Noonan +

Kevin and Bonnie O'Brien
Adam and Rachel Paley
Andrew and Ellie Pennell

Mike '83 and Kimberly Pierskalla +

Bill and Carol Pierskalla +++

Doug and Christine Preston +

Matthew Radosevich

Alex and Jenny Rustioni

Richard Stone

Peter Teed and Maura Keenan

Mark Thiel ++

Frank and Jody Trombetta

Rich '88 and Kirstie Truluck +++

Jean Waddill *

Jason Warnick '98 and Colleen
Egan Warnick ++

Jordan West

Thom Williams '69

Pieter Wolters'and Ank Stuyfzand

Kelly Wynn78

WOLFPACK CLUB
$250 to $499

American Endowment Foundation

Ted and Barbara Borek ++

Susan Brennan

Reade and Martha Brower +

Barrett Brown and Lynne
Kaplinsky-Brown

Bill and Sharon Coale ++

Teresa Coffey

James '72 and Carol Cook

Malcolm Gauld~72,
“Sani Bergeron '23:&
Mika'Webman

Timothy and Robin Damschroder
Dick and Anita Galway ++

Cassy Gardner '93

Lisa S. Geller '93 ++

Bernie Gould ++

Tom and Pam Hardy +++

Nathan and Kathleen Jean-Jacques +
Stefan Jensen

Dick and Jean Joslin ++

Peter and Catherine Lawler +
Luc and Sara Levensohn

Al Lowell ++

Chuck '83 and Beth '85 Lutes +
Craig '71.and.Dorothy Mael ++
Peterand Diane Pappas +

Billy Procida '07

Kyle Rougeau

Dan and Mimi Sullivan +
Matthias and Diana Ulm
Dansand:Gina Waldman +

Bill and Marian White +

Kenneth Wiegand '71 and Anne Downey ++

*deceased
consecutive years of giving
+10+  ++20+ +++ 30+
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WITH GRATITUDE
up to $249

Amazon Smile

Bob Aaronson and Nancy Gropper +

Nadine Alpern +

Susan Barron

Warren Barter

Justin Beach

Sandra Beauileu

Gerald and Carmen Bell

Tanja P. Bendixon

Mike Dutil and Rebecca Berson

Zach Birnbaum "1

Liesl Blumenthal

Arnie and Linda Borish +

Suzi Boschan +

Helen Bosley ++

Jeff and Karin Bouvier

Wendy Bradley-Terwilliger '81 and
Sean Terwilliger +

Steve and Maureen Brooks

Alan and Sheri Brooks +

Tom and Jenny Buda

Jimmy Carleton ++

Letah Carruthers +

Marna Chamberlain '90 and Adam
Carr +

Henry and Audrey Cheetham ++

Loy Chipley +

Dennis and Monica Christensen ++

Todd Clauer +

Peter and Christina Cloutier

Steven Cole and Adele Blong ++

Scott Cooledge ++

Rick Davis +

Jamel and Emily Demir

Heather '82 and Steve DePaola +

1

Theodora and Carmine DiSunno
Bill Doe ++

Andrew and Bonnie Doll

Robert and Laura Donegan
James Donnelly +

Steve Dore and Margaret O'Leary
David Epstein

Kathy Field +

Nina Fixler#+

Lucy Foerster '03 +

Kristian Fore

Karen Fournier

Scott and Raeanna Fraser

Jlynn Frazier

Daniel Georges and Rumi Tsuda *
Minot Granbery.'72 +

Lauren Grant '05 and Andrew Doyle +

Donald and Betsy Grybko
Tim Gustafson ++

Cindy Guttman

Bill and Sally Haggett ++

Elinor Hanley

John Haran ++Robert Hardwicke +
Steven and Shelley Harris

Judy Hendrickson +

Thomas Heyer and Deborah Odell +
Anne Hitchcock +

Mary Hobert +

Bill and Janet Hoffman ++

Sven and Sarah Holch

Amanda '75 and Brad Hunter +++
Tuckand Kelly Irwin +

Jeff '72 and Maureen Jennings +
Robyn Jennings +

Betsy Jones ++

Peter Rockrise and Debra Baker
Paul'and Alice Ronty +

Eric'and Steffi Karp +

Eric Kelly +

Janice King ++

Laura Kish

Vladimir Klintchev and Alya
Svecharnik



WITH GRATITUDE continued
Gifts up to $249

George and Ann Koshivas Gilbert and Deborah Raulston We give special thanks to Betsy Jones, HAPA
Katharine Steigerwald Kosmicki Randy Robish and Hyde gra'ndmother, for the stone bench
Jarod Krug and Beth Marbach Nancy Rosenfeld '82 +++ near the Family I.Renewal Center where so

Bill and Sallie Larsen + Michael and Karin Sayegh ++ much Hyde magic happens. Gift in Kind
Dante Law Charles Shepard '71

Betsy and Joe* Jones
Ross LeBlond

Sarah Lee

Barry and Susan Levant +
Peter and Christine Leventhal +
Justin Li '08

Hal and Jody Litchford +
Jennifer Lobozzo +

Brian Lowit '93

Anthony and Marilyn Malone +
Rick Mayfield '80

Alexy Mitchell

Gary Monnier

Gisela Moore +++

Dan Morgan ++

Joel Moses '73 +++

Craig Murray '83 ++

Hugh and Nancy Pennell
Thomas and Anne Natale +
Giorgia Neidorf +

Mark Newberg '82 ++

Scott and Sue Nittler +

Paul and Teresa Nuccio
Mike '76 & Malee Nuesse ++

David and Susan Shnidman
Justin Siekierski
Adrienne Skinner +
Wanda Smith +

Barry and Amy Sobel

laire Denton Grant, Deborah
sabeth Denton Crittenden.

Richard and Susan Sp« ed from the years as parents and
Gerald Stadtmueller and Catherine Positive attitude, strong work ethic and
Luther + ere core values of our family.

effrey and Stephanie e quote on the bench, “no such word as
Bud and Susan Stiker + )enton/Jones family motto.

Bill and Sara Stockwell +++
Michael and Claire Stoner
Gilead Tadmor and Kathe

Rick Page

Andrew Parasiliti and Alexandra

Avakian

Martin and Merrill Pavane + v

Daniel and Lucille Payne ++ Robert and Tracy Williams

Crystal Peltzer David and Martha Wolf

Perry and Margery Pintzow Cynthia Wright +++

Jane Price + Whitney Wright '71 ++ “deceased
Susie Racine ++ Kate Yates consecutive years of giving

+10+ ++20+ +++ 30+
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Mary Moore, HAPA
A Hyde Steward Retires

When we write about an alumni parent at Hyde
School, we list the names and years of their children’s
graduation; for Mary, that would take a whole line.
Starting with Patrick ('03), Mary’s enthusiasm for, and
dedication to the Hyde process grew exponentially,
and | think she knew then that her destiny was to
someday work at the school.

Mary's journey of helping other families started,
however, long before she and her family moved to
Maine. In 2009 she started a group called Mothers of
Youth; then she founded Building Strong Catholic
Families. This effort took many months of connecting
with the Archdiocese of Virginia but finally Mary
convinced them that Hyde’s parenting workshops
would even help Catholic families! She received
training and then trained others to help her present
The Biggest Job workshop and small group seminars
for several years in Catholic schools in her area.

As head of Family Education at Hyde, Mary affected
and influenced hundreds of families with stories from
her own challenges as a mother, and words of
encouragement and comfort.

Of all the words used to describe Mary, attitude is the
one that stands out: attitude — in a good way. Mary
never stood back waiting to be asked; she always said,
“how can | help?,” whether it was collating papers
before a family weekend, or standing in front of the
community telling her story, or housing HAPA parents
in Harpswell, she wanted to be involved; she was all in.

13

But the attitude she brought to performing arts J
is the one that will always stand out for me: bold, \\
audacious, undaunted and daring are words |
would choose to describe Mary in front of a
crowd at parents’'weekend. She modeled the
courage she so wanted for the parents she
taught.

Mary’s spirit is now a part of the magic in the
walls at Hyde; and her grandchildren will
undoubtedly be infused with that spirit as well.

God bless you, Mary, and thank you.

Pam Hardy, HAPA Mary and Tom exploring Canada 2022
Jon '91
Parents of Patrick '03, Robert '04, Joseph '07,
and Carolyn 14



Corporations, Organizations
and Foundations

American Endowment Foundation
ASD

Bank of America

Berman Field Foundation

Bessemer National Gift Fund

Chevron Humankind Matching Gift
Program

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund

Frankel Family Foundation

Geertgens Family Foundation

J.P. Morgan Securities Charitable Giving
Fund

Kindred Partners LLC

Landmark Realty Corporation

Marin Community Foundation

Nancy E. Barton Foundation

Opaleye Management, Inc.

Palriwala Foundation of America
Pechet Foundation

Pitcairn

Prince Charitable Trusts

Princeton Area Community Foundation
Renaissance Charitable Foundation, Inc.
S&P Global Foundation

Schwab Charitable Fund

Strauss Foundation

The Benevity Community Impact Fund The
Eder Family Foundation Inc.

The Greater Cincinnati Foundation
U.S. Charitable Gift Trust

Vanguard Charitable

In Memory Gifts

In Memory of Tony Bradley '80
Wendy Bradley-Terwilliger '81

In Memory of Blanche Gauld, Paul Hurd '67
and Sumner Hawley
Henry and Audrey Cheetham

In Memory of Tom Lonsdale '71
Kenneth Wiegand '71 and Anne Downey

In Memory of James and Betty Jacobs
Jeffrey and Catherine Jacobs

In Memory of Michael Noonan '03
Jean Noonan

In Memory of Charles Wright
Cynthia Wright

In Memory of Paul Hurd '67
The Hurd Family

In Honor of Gifts

In Honor of Troy Rockrise '10
Peter Rockrise and Debra Baker

In Honor of Maureen Bellwoar '13
Jay and Kathleen Bellwoar

In Honor of Bob Felt '90, Pete Gregory '89
Terry and Catherine Cardew

In Honor of Joe Gauld
Steve and Allison Cary

In Honor of Rich Truluck '88
Richard and Nancy Truluck

In Honor of Gifts Cont.

In Honor of Smith Chipley '08
Loy Chipley

In Honor of Liam Donegan '20
Robert and Laura Donegan

In Honor of Paul '00 & Herb Fixler
Nina Fixler

In Honor of Sonya Kobayashi '14
Karen Fournier

In Honor of Jillian Gould '99
Bernie Gould

In Honor of Evan Schleining '06 and Molly
Sanborn-Schleining
Gary and Robin Karpf

In Honor of Rachel Levant '01
Barry and Susan Levant

In Honor of Wilson MacMilian '14
Kindred Partners LLC

In Honor of Jeff Black '78
Gary Monnier

In Honor of the Hyde Faculty
Scott and Susan Nittler

In Honor of Laura Gauld '76
Andrew Parasiliti and Alexandra Avakian

In Honor of Nava Schorsch '19
Amy Cohen (deceased)

In Honor of Dr. Haddon Pantel '03
Mona Todras I'h_
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Dedication to the Core! Regional Leaders HAPAs
We extend our deepest gratitude to current parents who

Maureen Brooks Earl '82 and Tama Geertgens '82
devote their time as Regional Leaders and Parent Fund Chase "22 George 16, Emma "19
Callers, and to Ol:lr committed HAPAf who attend Family Kelly Carey Jane Fraleigh
Weekends to guide our current families forward. Daniel 22 Liam *21
Susie Gal!igos o1 Eileen Muench
Matt 24 Michael 17
2022 Hyde Strong Parent Fund Team R ©
i 9 * icipation! Cassy Gardner '93
Thank you for reaching 99% parent* participation! yGrace s Maureen Yoder
~domestic Mike ’95, Alison 99
Maria Gilbert Mary 14 and Eric '18 (grandchildren)
Co-chairs Tom and Kelly Carey  Daniel '22 Grace '22
Kate Carey Ruby '22 Malik and Liz Kaman
Finn’22
Susie Galligos '91 Matt '24
Jackie Lane ’93 B i
Doug and Sharon Goldhirsch Rafael '23 Zach 24 Gift in Kind
Timothy Heil Steven 23 hank_
Frank Lutes and Lisa Victori Angel '22
Tracy Williams Ben 22

|

Our faculty sends a shoutout
to Tripp Holton '89 and his
family for their generous gift
of Pelotons to inspire us to
stay in motion!

Competitions have begun!




Sumner Hawley Society

The Sumner Hawley Society recognizes those forward thinkers who have planned for Hyde’s future with gifts in their wills, charitable trusts, real
estate and retirement plan assets. These gifts are an expression of confidence in Hyde’s mission and its leadership. We are delighted to honor
those who have made Hyde a priority in their estate planning. The Society honors the memory of Sumner Hawley who helped conceive the idea
for the creation of Hyde School. During his tenure at Hyde, Sumner served as assistant headmaster, English teacher, and fine arts program
coordinator. He was an educator who possessed an innate understanding of young people, motivated students and colleagues to realize their
hidden potential, and was a nurturer of student talent. Sumner retired in 1978, after which he served on Hyde's Board of Goyernors..Sumner
Hawley died in September 1993, leaving an everlasting imprint.

Ann Altman*
Robert Altman *99 (grandchild)

Charles and Karen Aring
Charles Aring '99
Gretchen Aring '02

Donald and Nancy Baldwin
Blake Matheny '98

Tyler Matheny 00

Weston Matheny ‘02

Michael and Margo Ballew
Travis Ballew °01*

Gloria Barnes

David Boone and Jacki Hinton
Aaron Hinton 98

Ron Briggs and Laura Brooks
Mary Grace Mitchell 14

Robert J. Buckla

Steven Cole and Adele Blong
Robert Cole '02

Nancy Coyne
Sarah Poloszczak '06

Lavoe Davis
Edward Davis 90

Michael* and Lynn Dawes
Michael V. Dawes, Jr. '92

* deceased

Kenneth DeAngelis
Ross DeAngelis ‘04
Simone DeAngelis 10
Madeline Moritz '10

Paul Downey
Jessica Downey ‘03

Randall Eaton
Meghan ‘06

Bob ’90 and Brooke Felt
Cooper Felt '19
Eli Felt 22

Christopher and Noel Foy
Christopher Foy ‘06

Larry French
Todd French '89*

Ron Friedman and Sally Christian
James Lorenz "01

George and Susan Frost
Scott Frost '94
Jonathan Frost '96

Joe Gauld

Malcolm Gauld °72

Mahalia Gauld '08 (grandchild)
Scout Gauld 10 (grandchild)
Laurie Gauld Hurd '75

Zach Hurd 99 (grandchild)
Georgia Hurd 03 (grandchild)
Meddy Hurd *04 (grandchild)

Georgia Gauld MacMillan 82
Kayla Berry *07 (grandchild)
Hannah MacMillan *10 (grandchild)
Wilson MacMillan 14 (grandchild)

Tom Gauld*
Doug Gauld 73
David Gauld °74
Pam Eveland 79

Ken ’72 and Claire 75 Grant
Sarah Grant 00

Jesse Grant '03

Lauren Grant 05

John Hartman*
Raymond Hartman '75

Eric Karp
Joshua Karp '04

Bob Henson and Melissa Koerner
Christopher Henson 01

Rick and Jody Howard
Katrina Howard "90

Eben Howard 92

James Howard '14 (grandchild)

JC Labowitz and Patti Rounsevell
Ethan Labowitz ‘03
Susanna Labowitz ‘08

Peter and Catherine Lawler
Patrick Lawler '08

Michael and Melissa Lojek
Andrei Lojek 05

Ron Lykins and Joan Perry
Michael Lykins '98
Sean Lykins ‘00

Paul and Tara MacMahon
Timothy MacMahon 95
Julia MacMahon °01

Lisa Schuchmann "01
Kerri Porter '02

Lee Mortenson* and Carol Kirkland
Leia Mortenson '03

Ann Peden

Robert and Noelle Rainer
Sara Rainer '09

Martha Roynon*
Robin Roynon '68*

Mike Rugala and Kathy Sibert
Andrew Rugala 07

Michael and Janice Schiffman
Matt Schiffman ‘05

Paul Schneider
Alexander Schneider "01*

Patrick Slattery*
Joseph Slattery '72*
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Sumner Hawley
Society (continued)

Dianne Snedaker
Jonathan Snedaker 99

Gerry Snedaker
Jonathan Snedaker 99

Daniel and Mimi Sullivan
Daniel Sullivan '04

Judee and Clay von Seldeneck

Roddy von Seldeneck 96
Kevin von Seldeneck '97

Martin and Sally Weinrich
Kimberly Powers Barbee '94

Dick and Nancy Wright
Rick Wright 79

John* and Maureen Yoder
Michael Yoder '95

Alison Yoder '99

Mary Yoder ’14 (grandchild)
Eric Yoder '18 (grandchild)

Lisa Young
Ashley Young ‘05

Sanford Young
Ashley Young ‘05

Sam Zolten and Ruth Estrich
Dorian de Tappan '05
Joshua Zolten 08

*deceased
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Lennox Outdoor Leadership Center, Eustis, Maine
Reflections and Gratitude

We are extremely fortunate to have a gorgeous, well-equipped property for our continued growth
as a community. We are so grateful for the continued support from so many supporters to keep our
outdoor program and students thriving.

Megan-Mack Nicholson, Program Director

| wish to express deep appreciation for the opportunity to be involved with all the growth and inspiration that
transpires at Lennox Outdoor Leadership Center (LOLC). From new students to alumni, and parents to faculty,
LOLC has a learning opportunity for everyone. New students discover the beauties of Maine, bond with other
students, and challenge their comfort zones. Seasoned students use the space for leadership opportunities,
times of reset and tech-free retreats, and Hyde families experience the endless beauty of the property.

The Wilderness FLCs have proven to be some of the most moving programs | have had the privilege of being
a part of. When it comes to the unique joys of my job, the full commitment of the entire family to the Hyde
process has always been a highlight. Parents who have participated in the Wilderness FLC have been left
speechless with how amazed they are at the beauty of the property and the ability to connect with their
children in such an intentional space. They are impressed not only with the property and programming, but
the facility as well. None of this would have been possible without you.

. ) Lennox Outdoor Leadership
"& LT e——————— Ccnter and the lodge have
W'~ : “ been a home, classroom, safe
-‘ haven and sacred space for so
: many. Students have talked

about how they can better
“hear” themselves while there.
They have also commented on
how much easier it is to reflect
on their actions and future
dreams when they have the
peace and quiet to do so. It has
been such an honor to watch
students and parents grow and

~ blossom while experiencing our
north campus.

_ Thank you for creating these
extraordinary Hyde moments!



Ways To Give
Every. Gift. Matters.

The Hyde Strong Annual Fund provides
immediate budget relief and supports the areas
of greatest need from athletics, to student
activities, community service projects, faculty and
staff salaries, materials and supplies, and more.
The Hyde experience is fully supported by the
Hyde Strong Annual Fund. Your gift:

e Provides financial aid to support the
economic backgrounds of a diverse student
body to afford them with the opportunity to
experience a Hyde education.

e Supports Hyde’s character building and
family education programs, providing
unique opportunities for personal growth
and transformation.

e Ensures that our athletes and performing
and visual art students have the supplies,
equipment, and materials needed while
playing, performing, and creating.

e Maintains and improves campus facilities so
that our students and employees are
provided with a quality environment in
which to live, learn, and play.

HYDE

STRONG

ANNUAL FUND

CASH, CHECKS AND CREDIT CARD GIFTS
Hyde School accepts gifts made as cash, through
a valid checking account or by means of a credit
or debit card.

MATCHING CORPORATE GIFTS

Hyde greatly appreciates gifts that are matched
by donors’ employers. The matching gift will be
consistent with the purpose of the Hyde donor’s
gift (usually the Hyde Strong Annual Fund), and it
will be credited to the employer’s corporate entity
with a soft credit to the generating Hyde donor.

GIFTS IN KIND

Gifts of tangible personal property (such as
artwork, collections, decorative items,
automobiles, boats, etc.) or other gifts in kind may
be accepted by Hyde School provided that they
meet approved needs of the School, and do not
place an undue burden on the School in terms of
their use or maintenance.

Hyde strongly suggests donors consult with their
tax advisors whenever considering a gift in kind.
Hyde reserves the right to dispose of any tangible
personal property that has been donated, unless
otherwise documented.

STOCKS OR SECURITIES

Gifts of appreciated property in the form of
publicly traded stock are accepted by
Hyde through one of the School’s
brokerage accounts. Donors are urged to
contact the School ahead of the electronic
transfer to assure proper application and
recording of their gift. Securities
transferred by other means, either through
the mail or hand delivered, will be treated
as transferred on the date the School takes
possession of the securities.

PLANNED GIFTS

Make a legacy gift commitment. Join the
Sumner Hawley Society by declaring your
intention to make a planned gift. We offer a
variety of options and the opportunity to
leave a lasting gift to support the
sustainability of a Hyde School education
for generations to come.
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In June 2021, the Class of 1972 and special guests celebrated 50 years beyond Hyde
with an evening of roaring laughter, some tears and countless memories revisited.

Hyde School Front Row
616 High Street Former faculty Sandy and Chef John Brawn, Founder/HAPA Joey Gauld, HAPA/former faculty Bud Warren
Bath, ME 04530

207-443-7106 (22 8L
HAPA/faculty Laura '76 and Malcolm Gauld '72, Joel McCann 71, HAPA/former faculty Ken Grant '72, Al Ancel '72, Andy Bowman '72,

Chris Richards '72, Jim Cook 72, Matt Libby 72, former faculty Jim Willey and wife Barbara, Chris Mann '72, Scott Nussinow '72,
www.hyde.edu Nelson Arnstein '71, HAPA/faculty Tom Bragg '83, HAPA/former faculty Claire Grant '75




